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Tb. m••ting va. ga11.4 to ord.r at 3.15 g.m.

AGBNDA ITEM 181 IMPLBMlNTATION or THI DICLAlA~10N OP THI GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE
TO COLONIAL COUNTRIES AND PEOPLES (T.rritori•• not cov.r.d und.r oth.r agenda
it.m.) (Qontipu.d) (A/44/23 (Part VI), A/44/130, 178, 236, 291, 303, 355, 463, 477
aDd 634, A/AC.I00/07! and Add.l, 076-078, 070 and Add.1, 080, 082·090, 992-998,
999/Rev.l, 1000 and 1007 and Corr.l)

AGENDA ITEM 1161 INFORMATION FROM NON-SILF.GOVERNING TERRITORIES TRANSMITTED UNDER
ARTICLE 73 • OF THE CHARTER OF THI UNITID N~TIONS (cOntinued) (A/44/23 (Part IV),
A/44/262 and 553)

AGENDA ITEM 1181 IMPLEMENTATION or THI DECLARATION ON THI GRANTING OF INDEPENDENCE
TO COLONIAL COUNTRIIS AND PEOPLIS BY THE SPICIALIZID AGENCIES AND THE INTERNATIONAL
INSTI~JrIONS ASSOCIATBD WITH TBB UNITBD NATIONS (goptinu.d) (A/44/23 (Part IV),
A/44/297 and Add.l and 2, A/AC.109/L.1705, 1/1089/112)

AGENr ITEM 121 RIPORT OF THI ICONOMIC AND SOCIAL COUNCIL (gontinued) (A/44/3
(chaps. I and VI»

AGENDA ITEM 1191 UNITID NATIONS BDUCATIONAL AND TRAINING PROGRAMME FOR SOUTHERN
AFRICA (continu.d) (A/44/S57)

AGENDA ITEM 120. OFrBRS BY MEMBIR STATli OF STUDY AND TRAINING FACILITIES FOR
INHABITANTS OF NON-SELF-GOVERNING TERRITORIES (continu.d) (A/44/613 and Add.l)

REQUESTS FOR HEARINGS (A/C.4/44/3/Add.13-16)

1. Mr. elSTERNAI (Chil.) said that, al a m.mb.r of the Council fnr Namibia and of
the Special Committee on Decolonilation, Cbil. w.lcom.d the feeling of having
fulfilled its duty to Namibia and itl p.ople. In November, Namibians would
exercise their lover.ign right to .lect r.presentatives who would lay the
institutional foundation of the new State, thul cons.crating the .mergence of a
free Namibia. Chile hoped that a d.l.gation from Namibia would soon take its
rightfUl place in the United Nationl, working witi! oth.r delegations to build a
world in which peac., tol.ranc. and well-b.ing prevailed.

2. However, the list of Non-Self.Governing Territories remained long and the
Organization had much to do in order to achieve the objectives of the International
Decade for the Eradication of Colonialilm. Th~ administ.ring Power, had made
commitments to the Territories and their p00pl'l that must be fulfill~d.

3. Chile attached partiCUlar importance to the administering Powers' co-operation
in submitting their periodic reportl to the Special Committee on D.colonization.
It thus regretted their laps.s in that regard. Similarly, missions to the
Non-S.lf-Governing Territorie. werv u.etul, a. they .nabl.d the Special Committee
to familiarize itself directly with aspects of paramount importanc., partiCUlarly
the aspirations of the Territoriel' inhabitants cODcerning their future status.
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(Mr. Ci,t.rnas. Chil.)

However, the mere tact that the people ot one Non-Selt-Governing T.rritory had been
able to exercise their most baai~ rights and accede to independence did not
necelssafUy imply that the Specilll Committee t s mandate was at an end. On the
contrary, much remained to be achieved and the international ~ommunity should
•••ume ita responsibilities 10 t'llat its decolonbation activities were not left
unfinished becau.e of readily fores.eable failings.

4. Th. world was ex~eriencing an exceptional period in which controntation and
ideology had given way to co-operation and dialogue. That n.w .pirit wa. manifest
at the curr.nt ••••ion. How.ver, the climate of understanding and constructiv. and
accelerated change had been limited to the political ar.na, witbout aftecting such
imp~rtant aspecte a. international co-operation in economics, finance and
technology, which should b. of primary concern to the int.rnational comm~nity if it
wi.hed to see the developing countries solve their increasingly acute and
fundamental problems.

5. Th. international community was duty-bound to as.ist the T.rritories that
would accede to independenc. and not to abandon them to their own limited mean.,
thus preventing their newly won sovereignty from turning into a mere illusion and
en.uring tbat those n.w countries did not become vulnerable politically and
unf.rtile soil for economic development, It was unreasonable that the results
which had been achieved with such effort and political will could be spoilt by the
lack of morally indispensable co-operation.

6. The newly independent countries urgently needed international markets for
their goods, loans on reasonable terms, increa.ed foreign investment and assistance
programme. in sai.nce, technology and training. If the 1990s were to be known as
the decade in which colonialism had been eradicated, the international community
.hould tact its commitment to that end, not only decisively and realistically, but
alao with a strong sense of responsibility and co-operation yil-A-yi. the countries
that became independent.

7. Mr. SABWAR (Afghanistan) .aid that the struggle ot the 3 million people still
under the colonial yoke would continue until they finally gained their
independence.

8. Recently, the colonial Powers had employed various tactics to impede
decolonization, such tactics included the continued occupation of Territorie. and
the axploitatioD of their human and natural resource., the use of small Territories
to e.tablish military ba~e. and in.tall Luclear weapons, and attempts to keep those
Territories under their control. He called upon the administering Powers to comply
with the relevant re.olutions of the United Nations.

9. The world was moving towards a relaxation of ten.ion. With regard to the
forthcoming independence of Namibia, he firmly supported Security Council
resolution 435 (1978) and the other agreement. relevant t~ that is.ue. He hoped
that South Africa would honour its international commitments and ensure the holding
of free and fair elections under effective United Nations supervision in Namibia.

I • ••
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(Mr, 'Irwlr. Afahlqi,tln)

10. The situation in the Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands remained
unchanged. The installation there of strategic military bases threatened
international peace and security and was contrary to the provisions of the Charter
concerning trusteeship.

11. He reiterat.ed the anti-co10nialist, ~nti-.pa[th.id and anti-racist policy of
Afghanistan.

12. Hr, BLANC (France), speaking on b"half of the 12 members of the European
Economic Community (EEC), reaffirmed their support for efforts to eliminate
colonialism and their commitment to the right of Non-Self-Governing Territories to
self-determination in accordance with th~ Chart.~ of the United Nations.

13. The changing agenda of the rourth Committee reflected the successes achiev8d
in decoloni.ation over the years. More than 80 newly-independent States had
modified the international landscape and consequently the makeup of the United
Nations, which had helped to draw up general principles for decoloni.ation and
encouraged colonial peoples to e.ercise their right to self-determination, which
wa~ fUlly sup~orted by the EEC.

1t. The 12 members of the BE~ feiterated t~eir support for the independence of
Namibia in accordance with Security Council resolution 435 (1978), and commended
the S.cretary-Genoralts efforts to that end. All Member States had offered to
contribute actively to UNTAG, notably by supplying personnel.

15. The Twelvo attached special attention to the implementation of the United
Nationl/OAU p.ace plan for Weltern Sahara, which would l.ad to a referendum on
le1f-determination. The EEC hoped that the General ASlemb1y would adopt a
conlensus resolution on Western Sahara at the curre~t lession. The Twelve
lupported the Secretary-Generalts efforts aDd urged the parties concerned to give
their full support to the United nations Technical Commission established to
accelerate the implementation of the settlement proposals. He hoped that
co-operation within the Arab Maghreb Union wou'Ld open the way to a just and lasting
settlement. He noted with inter.st the meeting between the King of Morocco and
representatives of the Prente Popular para la Liberaci6n de Saguia el-Hamra y de
Rio de Oro (Prente POLISAlIO), and hoped that such cont4cts would continue.

1&. The Twelve alao renewed tbeir support for the contacts between Portugal and
Indone.ia in hope. of a just and comprehensive settlement of the question of Eaat
Timor.

17, Since 1958, the BEC had offered neWly-independent Statel various forms of
aasociation with the Community. Links between a lucce.sive1y e.panded EEC and a
growing number of independ~nt countries in Africa, the Caribbean and the Pacific
had b.en reinforced by the Lome convention., promoting development and economic,
financial, social and cultural independence. The BBC would be pleased to welcome
an independent Namibia as a partner u~der those conventions.

I •••
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(Mr. Blanc. France)

18. The reduced n\~er of items on the agenda of the Fourth Committee would make
it possible to examine them more fully. The BEC was pleaaed that it had usually
been possible to avoid simultaneous meetinql of the Fourth Committee and the
Special Political Committee. The EEC hop,ed that a greater number of draft
r,.olutionl could be adopted with~ut a vote and that documents, reports and texts
miqht be presented more concisely, with more emphasis on aspects which WAre the
subject of precise recommendations. Those auqge'tions accorded with
recommendation 3 of th. report of the Group of High-level Interqovernmental Experts
to Review the Efficiency of the Administrative and Financial Functioning of the
Unite~ Nationl. Such moves would help to streamline the Committee'l procedurem and
im~rove the quality of itl work.

19. Mr. KHAN (Ianq],adelh), referrinq to item 120, laid that lanqladelh, 4elpite
bel~9 a lealt-developed country, al~ays made effortl to ~rovide Itudy and training
facilities to Itu4ents from South Africa and Namibia. It had ,ontributed,
inter alia, to the United Nations Trllst Fun~ for South Africa and the UniteL
Nations Educational and Training Programme '!or Southern Africa, and pledged to
continue luch assiltance. His ~elegetiou Galled upon the international community
to redouble its efforts in favour of the inhabitants of Non-Self-Governing
Territories, inclUding the a4equate provision of stu4y and traininq facilitiel.

20. Hr. MALAPA (Vanuatu) said that as Namibia approached political in4ependence
there was a nee~ to be ever vigilant to ensure that South Africa did not jeopardize
the accords in place. The United Nfttions must e~.ure that the electoral process
and the proclamation of the constituent alsembly were in conformity with Security
Council relolutions 435 (1978) an4 640 (1989) in support Qf the rlght of the
Namibian people to self-determination and national independence.

21. Vanuatu also strongly support~~ the effortL of the United Nations an4 OAU to
bring peace, Itability and .elf-deterlninatioD to Western Sahara, by implementing a
referendum there.

22. The "Palestine" or "Namibia" of the South PacHi,. Will New Caledonia, and thul
Vanuatu wal a "front-line State". The inhabitants of , W Cale40nia and Vanuatu
were the same people with similar tradition., colonial h41tories and aspirationl
for freedom, justice and respect. The people of New Cal~donia would have the same
difficulties as Vanuatu in reclaiming their lov.r~ignty and identities. Vanuatu
fully supported their legitimate quelt for self-CS'ttQr..:inatlon and indepftndence. Tt
would applaud any steps toward. an early transition tc indepen4ence and welcomed
the dialoqu~ that had led to peace and political calm th~re.

23. Vanuatu welcome4 the constructive French initiative. on New Cale40nia, but
could not understand why anyone would quostien tbe role of the Unite4 Nations in
~he decolonization process. Vanuatu did not wish to upset the dialogue and
delicate process currently under way and wal prepared to support a consenlus text
on New Caledonia.

I • ••
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(Mr. Malo;o. VAnuo~)

24. To gain interaational legitimacy, decolonization mUI~ be e.erci.ed in
accordance with the Charter and the Declaration on the Granting of Independence to
Colonial Countries and Peoples. No matter how sincere the administering Power was
in its decolonization effortl, the international community could not accept blindly
the accords which that Power had put in place.

2S. The Ninth Summit Conference of the Non-Aligned Movement had reaffirmed its
connitment to decolonization under United Nations ausplc~s and had strongly urged
that the question of New Caledonia should be kept under active consideration at the
United Nationl until the conditions for an internationally accaptable act of
lelf-determination, in accordance with the principles an~ practices of the United
Nation., hMd been met.

26. rhe question of New Caledonia should be ke't under constant review. He urged
the Government of France to co-operate with the United Nations in that regard.

27. Mr. VINOGRAPOV (Byelorussian Soviet Socialist Republic) said much had already
been accomplished in the struggle to free the world from colonislisml what was
important now was to mubilize all the efforts of States and of intergovernmental
and non-govornmental organizations to find ways and meAns to do away with the
vestiges of colonialism before the beginn!ng of the next millenium. The Committee
on Decolonization and the Fourth Committee should also play An active part In that
process. The declaration by the General Assembly, in resolution 43/47, of the
1990s as the International Decade for tha Eradication of Colonlslism offered wide
opportunities in that respect.

28. The decisive stage in the political settlement of the problem uf Namibia in
accordance with Security Council resolution 435 (1978) had now begun. It was
necessar~ to participate constructively in that process, to support the efforts of
the United Nations and to make every effort to ensura scrupulous compliance with
the agreements reached.

29. The peoples of the smmll Territories, and in particular the Trust Territory of
the Pa~ific Islands, had not yet been 'Inabled to achieve self-government and
independence, although they were full~' entitled to do so under the United Nations
Charter and the Declaration on Decolonization. Under the Charter, only the
Security Council had the right to alter the status of a strategic Trust Territory.
In the case of Micronesia, it waa the responsibility of the United Nations to
ensure that the as yet unfulfilled requirements of the Charter and the Trusteeship
Agreement were complied with and the responeibility of the Administering Authority
to abide scrupulously by the Charter and th~ principles of international morality.

30. His delegation supported all the reoommendations made by the Special Committee
on Decolonization with regard to the application of the Declaration to the small
Territories. The people of those Territories must be allowed to e••rcise tl1eir
right to self-determination and independance.
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31. The specialized ag.nci•• and oth.r int.rnational orgaDilation. had an
important part to play in the d.coloni.ation proe.... Th.y mUlt continu. th.ir
efforts to extend moral and mat.rial support t~ the peopl.s of the colonial
T.rritories and th.ir national lib.ration mov.m.ntl, al w.l1 as to the front-line
State.. His d.l.gation support.d all the r.commendations mad. by the Special
Committ.e in conn.ction with Namibia and the Int.rnatlona1 D.cad. for the
Iradlcation of ~oloniallsm in It I r.port (A/44/23 (Part IV». Th. Special
Committ.e d's.rv.d prals. tor its importaDt contribution to Unit.d Nations .ffortl
to impl.m.nt fully the D.claration on the Oranting of Ind.p.nd.nc. to Colonial
Countrl•• and P.opl•••

Th. m.etiDa va. autp'Da.d It •• 05 p.m. apd r.tum.d at •• 25 p.m.

32. Hx. DJOupI (Alg.rla) laid that the 9.n.ra1 d.bat. in the O.n.ral A.s.mb1y had
b••D mark.d by unanimoul appr.clation for the r.viva1 of dla10gu. and the
consolidation of det.nt.. Namibia'l immin.nt acc.I.ion to ind.p.ndenc. r.inforced
the fBrvour of the p.opl•• who w.r. continuing to fight for th.ir fr••dom. Its
victory was allo a triumph for the Unit.d Nation., who•• M.mb.rs had bl.n committed
to Namlbia'u caul. for f~ur d.cad... Th. Or9anilation would no doubt draw
inspiration from that victory in •••king full r,.pMct for the right of p.oples to
I.lf-d.t.rmination.

33. Th. fact that lome countri•• wlr••till lub'.ct.d to racial domlr,tion,
colonial occupation and the ••i1. of th.ir citi••nl on the .v. of the ~hirt\eth

anniv.rlary of the D.claration on the Granting of Ind.p.nd.nc. to Colonial
CouDtri.n and P'05'l'S contradiet.d the int.rnational community'. ~.pirations to
det.nt. and mutual und.rstanding. That .ituation allo point.d to the I.tent of the
chall.ng.s r.maining on the road to 9.nuin. int.rnation.1 p.ac., ••curity .nd
co-op.ration.

34. Th. annual dilcussionl in the fourtb Committ•• comm.nd.d the att.ntion of
p80pl'8 •••king support for th.ir 1.gitimat. claiml, lueh .1 lh. inhabit.nt. of
W.lt.rn Sahara, who had long b••n fighting to •••rei•• th.ir inali.nable right of
.elf-6.t.rmination and iDdep~nd.nc.. In Ipit. of encouraging d.v.lopm.nts in that
T.rritory, !ueluding • r.c.nt c••••-fir. b.tw••n Morocco and the Fr.nt. POLISARIO
that had la.ted for n.ar1y 10 months, the situ.tion had d.teriorated, 1.adin9 to a
violent r.sumption of the war. Row.v.r, that unfortun.t. circumstanc. should
str.ngth.n the Orgeni.ation'l commitment to conlolidate the proce.s for I.ttling
the question of We.tern Sahara.

35. TJ,e r.port of the S.cr.tary-Oen.ral on the question of W••tern Sahara
(A/44/634) refl.cted the unfla;gin; attention of the S.cret.ry-General and of the
CUleent Chairman of OAU. Algeria .ncouraged th.m to continu. th.ir action aimed at
cl~rifylnq and d.veloping the aspect. of their I.ttlem.nt plan. Th. elimination of
administrative and military constr.int. to the free eapr••lion of the will of the
Saharan people was encouraging and Ibould b. eMb04ied in th. p.ace plan. Th. means
of .n8uring In act of s.lf-d.termination, organi.ed and monitored by the United
Nations in co-op.ration with OAU, Ihould b. highlight.d with the primary aim of
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preserving the credibility and strenqthening the prestige Qf the tWQ internatiQnal
QrganizatiQns. In recalling thQse fundamental tasks, the internatiQnal cQmmunity
was shQwinq CQncern fQr a referendum withQut incident.

36. The success Qf a settlement in Western Sahara required the fulfilment Qf all
cQnditiQns fQr the qenuine exercise Qf the right Qf self-determinatiQn and
independence by the people of that Territory. Its success also called for MQrQccQ
and the Frente POLISARIO to view the referendum with renewed confidence, with an
eye co thoir long-awaited reconciliation. They would thus create a supportive
atmosphere that was indispensable fnr a smooth referendum and for a just and
lasting settlement of the ,~nflict. That atmQsphere CQuld only be established
through direct dialogue between the Moroccans and the ~aharans. The meeting in
January 1989 between Kinq Hassan 11 of Morocco and a h1gh-rankinq delegation of the
Frente POLISARIO had marked the beqinning of such a dialogue and had symbolized the
primacy of intelligence and wisdom over confrontation. The international community
should welcome the initiatiQn of direct dialogua between the Moroccans and tho
Saharans and call for its continuation.

37. Since t~e outbreak of the conflict in Western Sahara, Algeria had always seen
to it that the legitimate right to decolonization was respected. It had invariably
believed that a just and lasting settlement of the conflict would be a decisive
factor for fully achieving the Maghreb ideal, which would be beneficial to the
peoples of the region as a whole.

38. An Arab Maghreb Union had been established as the framework for a common
historic heritage, to meet daily challenqes and to ensure the Maghreb peoples'
collective strength in response to future needs. The settlement of the conflict in
Western Sahara would eliminate tension in ~he Maghreb and would bring about an
abundance of means to forge its unity. In that regard, it was even more vital for
the Moroccans and the Saharans to achieve peace.

39. Algeria supported the urgent need for peace. It would continue to give its
full support to the current Chairman of OAU and to the Secretary-General in any of
their undertakings. The most effective contribution that the General Assembly
could make would be to renew the mandate of the current Chairman of OAU and of the
Secretary-General and to suppQrt their action fully.

40. Ms. AfREKU (Ghana) said it was clear that the struggles of colonial countries
and peoples to gain indepe~dence were far from over. Although significant
developments had taken place within the past year, it was debatable whether they
constituted advances towards independence or represented ingenious and subtle
attempts to perpetuate colonialism. In Angullla, the Govornment had been reported
as having no intention as yet of moving towards independence. In New Caledonia,
divisive tendencies had emerged over the Matignon Agreement and the speed of the
independence process. In the case of Gibraltar, the limitations allegedly imposed
by the Treaty of Utrecht were a matter of concern.

I • ••
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41. The struggle for independence often required th. sacritice of human live••
Her delegation mourned the a.sa.sination in May 1989 of th. l.ad.r, of the Front de
liberation nationale Ka~ak .oclali.te (FLNKS). in N.w Caledonia. and paid tribute
to their contribution to the .truggle for ind.pendence. Although thv Secretariat'.
working paper (A/AC.109/1000) indicat.d that dev.lopment. in that Territory were
taking plac. io relative tranquillity••ome r.port, indicated otherwis.. Her
delegation called on all parti•• to rise to the call. of tb.ir p.ople, for
reconciliation and peace and felt that efforts should b. made to address the
concero. raised over the Matignon Agr.~ment and the pac. of independenc••

42. It urged the United Kingdom and Spain to int.n.ify their dialogue with a view
to removing the impediment that the Treaty of Utrecht po.ed to the 9rantiDg of
iodepen~ence to Gibraltar.

43. More economic support from the United Nations was n.eded for the small island
Territorie. of the Pacific in order to enable th.m to achi.ve a measure of .conomic
independence, such ind.pendenc. would help to accelerate decolonilation there.

44, The .pecialized ag.ncie. and .om. Member States were to be commended for their
cont~ibution to decolonization. and the Advisory Committ.e on the Unit.d Nations
Educational and Training Programme for Southern Africa deserved .p.cial m.ntion for
the increased co-ordination of the Programme. It was to b. hop.d that support for
the Programme would match the increa.. in the demand for .cholar.hips and other
facilities. 1t wac also gratifying that .teps w.re being taken to find job
openings fOl' {I ,rticipants who had compl.t.d the Progremm••

45. The Declaration on the Granting of Independence to Colonial Countri.s and
P.oples recognized the right of all p.oples to ••If-det.rmination without regard to
the size. geographical location or er-onomic circumstances of a T.rritory. Ghana's
commitment to decolonization remained as strong as .ver and it remain.d r.ady to
join in efforts to further the process.

46. Mr. LOHIA (Papua N.w Guinea) said that the principl. of ••t.nd.d familihood on
which Melanesian society was bas.d gave the people of his country a s.ns. of
belonging to an e.tend.d family that .mbrac.d the whole of mankind. Their
consciousn.ss of mutual involvem.nt, int.rdep.nd.nc. and r.sponsibility for the
b.n.fit of all det.rmin.d their approach to the problems of d.colonilation.

47. In N.w Cal.donia, rec.nt ev.nts had b.en most disturbing. Th. untimely deaths
of the FLNKS leader. were a 10.' for the Kanak p.ople and the whole r.gion. But
their just struggle would continue and would have his country'. full support.

48. Sin~e the signing of the Matignon Agreem.nt, New Caledonia had enjoy.d
relative peace and stability. Th. June elections for the provincial a.sembli.~ had
marked the beginning of semi-autonomous rule and would give the Kanaks e.perience
in government. While the result. of the .lection might .e.m favourab1. for FLNKS,
that party remained a minority in the Territorial Congr.... Moreover, the ch.nges
that had tak.n pl~ce a. a result of the Matignon Aqreement were merely sqperficial
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and the Kanak people must be given every Qpportunity to participate meaningfully in
the eCQnomic, sQcial and political life Qf their country. What was required was a
clear plan on the part of France and the United Nations for independence for the
Territory, and it was to be hoped that the General Assembly would continue to
remain vigilant in that regard. The United Nations and other international and
regional organizations had a vital role to play in the socio-economic and political
advancement of the Kanak people. More must also be done by the French Government
to bring about changes which conformed with the aspirations of the people of New
Caledonia, especially the Kanaks.

49. The administering Power should manifest its good will and commitment to the
Kanak people by inviting the United Nations to dispatch visiting missions to the
Territory to monitor developments there. That step would further enhance the
credibility and international standing of France, and the active involvement of the
United Nations with the Territory would accelerate its progress towards
self-determination.

50. A number of serious problems needed to be addressed immediately in order to
dispel the suspicions of the Kanaks. Land reform, electoral reform and political
education concerning all the options for self-determination were some of the
fundamental issues which must be dealt with by the administering Power in full
consultation with the people of the Territory.

REQUESTS FO~ HEARINGS (A/C.4/44/3/Add.13-16)

51. The CHAIRMAN annQunced that he had received four additional communications
containing requests for hearings relating to the question of New Caledonia under
agenda item 18. He suggested that, in accordance with the usual practice, the
communications should be circulated as Committee documents for consideration at a
subsequent meeting.

52. It was so decided.

53. The CHAIRMAN said that he would take it, if he heard no objection, that the
Committee wished to grant the requests for hearings relating to the question of New
Caledonia in documents A/C.4/44/3/Add.13-16.

54. It was so decided.

55. Mr. zqZE (Zambia) asked whether the Committee had now been informed of all
requests for hearings under all items to be dealt with in the Committee, and
particularly under item 36 on Namibia.
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56. The CHAIRMAN said that all requests for hearings on the items currently under
consideration had been presented to the Committee. Bowever, a very delicate
process of intensive consultations had been under way for several weeks on how to
deal with the requests for hearings on item 36. Those continuing consultations
involved the President of the General Assembly, certain delegations with a
particular interest in Namibia and strong views on the question, and himself.

57. Mr. ZUZE (Zambia) asked whether the Reverend Jesse Jackson had requested to be
heard on Namibia and, if so, why the Committee was not belng informed of that
request.

58. The CHAIRMAN confirmed that the Reverend Jesse Jackson was one of the
17 individuals asking to speak on Namibia before the Committee. Be explained that
he had been instructed by the President of the General Assembly not to present any
requests for hearings on item 36 to the Committee while the intensive conSUltations
he had described were continuing, and that he had yielded to higher authority. The
President had offered to come personally before the Committee to explain the
reasons for not proceeding at that time with such hearings. Bow~ver, since the
Reverend Jackson had in his letter to the Committee asked to speak on both New
Caledonia and Namibia, his request under item 18 had been granted and he was in
fact scheduled to be heard at the next meeting on New Caledonia.

59. Hr. MtlDENGE (Zimbabwe) said that his delegation had been privy to the
consultations with the President of the General Assembly from the start and had
until now been under the impression that the issue of item 36 had been settled. Be
recalled that the General Committee had already dealt,with certain difficulties
regarding that item at its first meeting but had recommended that it should be
included in the agenda, and that the Assembly at its third plenary meeting had
decided that the item would be considered in plenary meeting, with the Fourth
Committee responsible for any hearings on the item. Be suggested asking the
President of the General Assembly to come now to the meeting to explain what the
problems were in relation to the Fourth Committee.

60. Be observed further that the Secretary-General in his report to the Security
Council (S/20412) had raised important issues reqardinq South African
non-compliance with the settlement plan for Namibia. Be informed the Committee
that the Group of African States had on the previous day issued a unanimous
document on the question, which had been sent to the Secretary-General and the
Security Council with the request that it should be circulated as a United Nations
document as soon as possible. He was sure that all would agree it was a major
contribution.

61. Mr. AGYBUZU (Nigeria) said that the ongoinq consultations had included
Niqeria, the front-line States and the five Western countries known as the Contact
Group as well as by Secretariat officials, and had recently been expanded to
include also the Chairman of the Co-ordinating Bureau of Non-Aligned Countries and
the representative of the current Chairman of OAU. At the latest such consultation
the previous' evening, the President of the General Assembly had requested more time
in order to receive the report adopted by the African Group at its meeting the
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previou. evening, a. well al reports from lome interelted delegationl awaiting
replie. from their capital., and also in ordlr to engage in wider conlultation.
him.elf.

62. Mr. HOQUIIRA-BATIITA (8ra.il) said that in 8ra.il'. vlew there wa. no legal
rea.on wby either the General Allembly or tbe Fourth Commlttee could not dllCUII
item 30. .efereuce had been made durlng the firlt meetlng of the General Committee
to certain informal underltandingl on the queltion of impartiality, which had been
cited by the Secretary-General in hil report to the Security Council and whioh
rllated to the lu.penlion of conlidlration of the que.tion of Namibia at the
current aeneral A••emblYI however, hi. delegatlon did not recognl.e that luch
informal agrlementl wer~ binding on Memblr Statel, the General AI.embly or the
Security Council. Political realonl, therefore, were preventlng di.cullion of the
item.

63. Mr. Z;ZI (Zambia) .aid that thl lalt time Zambia had beln prelent at the
iatealivl coalultatioa. with the Pre.ident of the aeaeral Allembly, there had been
aa agreement to let the Committee proceed with it. iteml without condition.. AD'
administrative problem .elmed to be frultrating the Committee's dilcusllonl.

64. Tbe CHAIRMAN informed the Committee that the Pre.ident of the General AI.embly
had indicated that he wal ready to come before it but that, according to proper
procedure, it mUlt fir.t lend him a letter to that effeat.

65. Mr. IARUIUBIRO-IAMUNANWIRI (Uganda), lupported by Mr. MUD!HQI (Zimbabwe),
propoled that the Chairman .hould immediately write to alk the Pre.ident of the
G.neral A••embly to come to the meetinq.

6~. Mr. QBABIKHAN (India) .aid that hil delegation had been completely unaware of
the intealive conlultationl that had been going on. Should there be any oth.r
r~ltrictld con.ultationl, India would like to offer to participat. In them In order
to try to coatribute to a lolution.

67. The CHAIRMAN .aid that he, too, dilliked reltricted CODlultationl but that an
effort ·had been mad, to involve thOle delegationl mOlt immediately concerned.
Perhaps the end relult would be to unify th. Committ.e in purpole even ~ore than
blforl. It Ihould be borne la mind that all who took p.rt in the conlultatlonl did
10 with de{ication aad allo with legitimate concernl, and allo that it wal pO.lible
for rea.onable State. to differ. The Pre.ident'. rea.onl .hould become clearer
after hil own e.planation of them.

68. He .aid that he had jUlt been notified, in re.pon.e to the letter he had lent
momeat. larlier, that the Presidlnt of the aeneral AI.embly hed jUlt left for the
day but that hil .ecr.tary wal trying to reach him oa hil car telephone to inform
him that the Committee would like him to addrell the meeting.
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69. Mr. LOHIA ('apua New Guinea) obs.rved that on the queltion of Namibia, thl
Commi~t•• Ihould bl lId by thl African dl119ationl. HI allo fllt that the
con.~ltationl should bl encouraged. He alkld for a recell 10 that delegations
could discull the matter.

Thl m••tlpw WI' ,ulu.nd.d It 0.10 p.m. Ipd r"um.d at 0.50 p.m.

?~, ~ CHAIRMAN announo.d that the Prl.idlnt w.s unabll to attlnd the ml.tin9 but
that ••atisfactory solution was ••platld by the n••t mOfnln9.

Thl m••tipg rOI. at 0.55 R.m.
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